
MINUTES OF THE 
MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COUNCIL 

OCTOBER 24, 2018 
 

Visit the MAC website at: http://www.ct.gov/MAC 
http://www.ct.gov/mac/site/default.asp 

 
Welcome and Introductions 
 
Janice Deshais, MAC Chair called the business meeting to order at 9:03 am.  Jan introduced the 
members of the Executive Committee. She also welcomed those in attendance and thanked 
them for their participation. Leland Moore, Vice-Chair and Jeri Beckford, Secretary were absent.  
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
The draft of the minutes of the September 19, 2018 meeting were circulated via the list serv 
and approved.  
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
Meredith Minnocci, Treasurer reported that the balance for the September, 2018 statement 
was $8,606.65 and the report was shared. Nancy Nicolescu questioned the treasurer report and 
inquired as to payment for vendors for Managers’ Day. Meredith reported that vendors were 
paid in September, and the vendor for the Awards, “Award of Elegance” was reflected in the 
October Treasurer’s report however, the checks for the “Chowder Pot” and the Key Note 
Presenter at Managers’ Day would be reflected in the November statement once the checks 
have been cleared from the bank.  Meredith explained that going forward the Treasurer’s 
report will be based on the bank statements and confirmation of the checks that have cleared 
or payment made as reflected on those statements. In addition the Treasurer’s report will be 
distributed at the MAC meetings.  
 
Credentials Report 
 
Deb Paradis stated there were no updates to report as two agencies: CHRO and the Office of 
the State Treasurer still have not submitted election results to her as indicated at the meeting 
on September 19th. 
 
Old Business 
 
Managers Day Planning Committee- Janice thanked everyone for hard work and Wanda Seldon 
for being the Master of Ceremonies. Attendees were satisfied with the food at the Chowder Pot 
venue, the speakers, and the shorter day.  The Planning Committee will debrief at the end of 
the meeting and discuss a survey for attendees to provide feedback. 
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Status of Updates to MAC List Serv - Nancy Nicolescu reported that there are some failed 
deliveries and she is making updates as necessary. 
 
Enhancing MAC membership - Janice reported that Leland is to chair a subcommittee in 
November and is looking for a small group of managers to be on this committee.  Janice stated 
that the goal of the committee is to be more proactive about informing managers about MAC 
and upcoming meetings. 
 
Executive Committee Meeting Regarding Managerial Concerns - Janice reported that the 
Executive Committee plans to meet with the new administration as soon as possible after the 
election to advise them of managerial concerns.   
 
New Business 
 
 
Other New Business 
 
  

Future of MAC - Wanda Seldon recommended that MAC should engage in a discussion 
about the future of MAC given the upcoming changes in the Governor’s Office and OPM. 
It was suggested that the members of MAC meet with the Commissioners and Deputy 
Commissioners of Agencies in the future. Members agreed that this is a focus going 
forward. 

 
Definition of Manager  - The members would like the copy of the state statute of the 
definition of a Manager and Meredith agreed to provide this information.  See copy of 
Connecticut General Statute C.G.S 5-270 at the end of the minutes.  

 
AMECSS -  Janice announced she will attend the October 25, 2018 AMECSS meeting and 
will provide an update at the November 14, 2018 meeting. 
 

 
Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 9:49 am. Members of Managers’ Day Planning Committee remained 
to meet.  
 
The list of attendees is attached.  
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Meredith Minnocci, Treasurer 
For Jeri Beckford, Secretary 
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